
The Yealands
News for Conyers, Redmayne and Storrs Jul-Aug 2024

Parish Council
Potholes update! We have seen the road gang 
around in recent days, but the random nature of 
which  ones  get  patched  and  which  doesn’t 
continues to cause consternation. If you feel any 
have been missed, do continue to report them, it 
doesn’t  matter  if  they  have  already  been 
reported, multiple reports are allowed.   Report It 
on the go with Love Clean Streets - Lancashire 
County Council

It’s  that  time  of  year  when  the  paths  become 
impenetrable so if you are a landowner and you 
want  to  manage  your  Public  Rights   of  Way 
(PROW) now is  the  time to  get  strimming and 
trimming. We do have some funding for PROW 
maintenance,  so  if  you  spot  any  issues  with 
access on paths, do let the Clerk know and they 
can be added to the job list. 

Village Hall

Food by Wrap Ninjas-Fantastic Street Food, see 
more here 
https://www.facebook.com/Wrap.Ninjas. Colour-
ful, tasty, proper wraps!
Cask Beer, bottled beers, wine, gins and soft 
drinks available. 

The village  and particularly the Hall committee 
played a part in fundraising for new monkey bar 
play equipment on the green in Redmayne. We 
sare  pleased  to  see  it  installed  ahead  of  the 
summer  holidays.  All  we  need  now  are  some 
monkeys.

Arts Festival
Just a reminder that the Silverdale Arts Festival is 
taking place on the  June 29 and 30th. 
20  venues  exhibiting  the  work  of  local 
craftspeople and artists. 
See more on Instagram  @silverdaleartsfestival 
For a map of the venues and a list of participants, 
go to the Silverdale Arts Festival 2024 Facebook 
page.  
A paper copy can be obtained from the Gaskell 
Hall in Silverdale. 

New Inn
The  New  Inn  is  currently  open  evenings  on 
Thursday/Friday/Saturday  and  Sunday.  Beware 
however  that  under  their  current  temporary 
licence last orders are 10pm! That’s like a throw 
back to Edinburgh pubs in the 1970s

Use it or lose it. 
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Leighton Hall
July 7th, 10.00 to 16.00    Classic and 
performance motor show
July  25th  Shakespeare  in  the  garden,  The 
Tempest, performed by the Festival Players
Have  your  picnic  in  the  Gardens  from  18.00 
performance  starts  at  19.30,  bring  your  own 
seating!
This title does seem to be tempting fate for an al 
fresco event (ed)
July 28th Motor Cycle Hill climb, event starts at 
0830

August Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays and 
Sundays,  13.30 to  17.30 family  activities  teddy 
bear hunt, caterpillar maze and more 
tickets for these events available online. 

Allotments
Thanks to Mike Macklin, a previous chair of the 
PC, there is a field available over the railway near 
Cinderbarrow  farm,  for  use  as  allotments,  and 
there are a few impressive plots. There are also 
some communal fruit trees, and a small group did 
some  ground  clearance  round  these  recently, 
and also the fruit trees on the Meadows. If you 
could like a plot please contact Rebecca.

Yealand Quakers
Our annual  garden party is  on July 6th 2-4pm. 
Open to  all,  come and  enjoy  refreshments  the 
peace of our grounds. 

RSPB Leighton Moss
Birdsong for Beginners 
July 7th and Aug 4th 07.30
Dusk discoveries wildlife walk 
July 24th 2030 and Aug 16th 19.45
Meet  the  moths,  see  what  was  collected  in 
overnight traps    
Aug 3rd 10.00 to 12.30
Botany by the Bay , guided walk 
Aug 10th 10.00 to 12.00

Guided pond dipping Aug 6th , aimed at children 
sessions at 10,12 and 2pm
Nature close up, what can you see under the 
microscope 
Aug 6th from 10.00 to 16.00
Charges  apply  and  booking  needed  for  these 
events

.St Johns Church
Congratulations to the 50/50 Club winners in 
May. Janice Pike, Marie Thompson and Babs 
Ruchwaldy.
 Thank you to everyone who supported St John’s 
Summer Evening of Music. Over £500 was 
raised for Coppice Apprentice. 
 An excellent and diverse range of music  was 
very enjoyable - Ed
Knit and Natter is taking a break for summer 
and will return in September.
 Dates for your Diary
Coffee @ St. John’s, Fridays 10:30am till 12pm. 
Please join us for coffee and cakes. 
Summer Lunch @ St. John’s, Friday 12th July, 
12pm. 
Prayer Meeting, Wednesday 24th July, 2pm at 
St. John’s. 
St John’s Tidy up the Churchyard Day Saturday 
14th of September, 10:30am till 3:30pm.
Yealand  Harvest  Lunch Sunday  29th of 
September, 12pm in Yealand Village Hall.
Donations of salads and desserts welcome. For 
more information, please contact 
Granville: g.tunnicliffe-wilson@zen.co.uk
  
For inquires and information, please contact Rev 
Alice Ormondroyd: vicar.ubwby@gmail.com

Village School
It’s  the  end  of  a  wonderful  year  at  Yealand 
Church  of  England  Primary  School.  When  we 
take time to reflect on all that we have achieved 
this year and the adventures we have been on, 
we can see that we have filled each of our days 
with fun, excitement and inspiring learning inside 
and outside of school. 

From  residential  activities  in  Chester,  indoor 
skydiving, forest school, Easter reflection service, 
sailing, being published writers, welcoming cats, 
dogs  and  exotic  pets  into  our  classrooms  to 
name only a few of our adventures- It has been a 
blast!

As with all life, our school evolves and changes 
with each new cohort we welcome and those we 
celebrate  at  the  end  of  Year  6.  Each  child 
changes  and  shape  our  learning  environment 
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and we are going to miss our Year 6 children as 
they  make  the  exciting  step  to  Secondary 
education.  Likewise,  staff  make  their  special 
mark  too.  This  year  we  said  goodbye  to  Mrs 
Gale,  who  retired  as  our  headteacher  at 
Christmas.  As she promised, she still frequently 
pops  into  school  and  even  came  on  our 
residential with us. I am delighted to report that 
she is having a wonderful time and is very busy. 

We also welcomed Rev. Alice into our community 
and we are excited to work alongside her to build 
and strengthen our school  links with St.  John’s 
church.  She  will  be  leading  our  end  of  year 
celebrations with our Year 6 children and we look 
forward to September when we have a service 
planned to welcome our new children too.

If you have not already, please like our Facebook 
page so you can see all we do on a daily basis. 
As  I  come  to  the  end  of  my  first  term as  the 
headteacher  at  Yealand  Church  of  England 
Primary  School,  I  would  like  to  thank the local 
community for all their support and I would like to 
wish you all a very sunny, happy holiday.
Warmest Wishes    Kathryn Brown, Head.
 

 First Aid Course
FIRST  AID  COURSE  WEDNESDAY  6th 
NOVEMBER. Cost £5 PER PERSON. Following 
the success of the CPR session run earlier in the 
year  there  will  be  a  First  Aid  Course  at  a 
subsidised price. This follows a kind donation by 
village residents. The trainer has been booked so 
we will be confirming places and taking payment 
over the next few weeks. 

The course will cover various First aid situations 
along with how to deal with a casualty using what 
you have around you.  Events  such as strokes, 
collapse,  choking,  shock,  heart  attacks,  bleeds 
and  diabetes  will  be  included.  Where  the 
treatment  differs  for  a  minor  this  will  also  be 
covered. 
If you would like to book a place please email 
Joanne Wheeler-Stones 
at Wheeler99@hotmail.co.uk as soon as 
possible. Places will be offered on a first come 
basis. 

National Landscape Events 
None actually in Yealand, but all are close
July 6th   0900 mini  bioblitz,     Warton crag
July 12th, 2100, bats, moths and creatures of the 
night , nature walk on Arnside Knott
July  19th  and  Aug  23rd 10.45  Walking  the 
Landscape Arnside to Beetham via fairy steps
July 12th Mawsons in summer, near Gibraltar  in 
Silverdale, access to a special garden only open 

on limited days, Thomas Mawson was a famous 
Victorian  Landscape  architect.  Pre  booking 
essential 

New Resident
Your editor was pleased to meet a new resident 
in  Silverdale  Rd  recently;  he/she/they?  tell  me 
they are just  waiting for  ramped access before 
moving in

Hyning Monastry
Hidden down their long access drive, many locals 
will never have been to Hyning. So your chance 
comes on August 24/25 and 26th 13.30 to 17.30
Tour  the  beautiful  garden,  visit  the  icon 
exhibition,  enjoy  a  delicious  cream tea  (£5.00) 
Suitable  for  all  ages  …  More  details  will  be 
available later on their website. . Some stalls will 
be available on certain days. Admission free but 
please let us know in advance if you are coming 
and  which  day  if  possible. 
hyning50@yahoo.com   or  telephone  01524 
732684 

Cinderbarrow Railway
Sundays  10.30  to  15.30  plus  school  holidays 
Thursdays from 28 July through August ‘subject 
to  weather,  staff  availability  and  essential 
engineering works‘ (sounds like Network Rail, get 
your excuses in early)
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General Election July 4th
Not  local  news,  and  relatively  few  posters 
supporting the different parties are  to be seen.
The  candidates  for  Morecambe and  Lunesdale 
are, in surname alphabetical order

Lizzi Collinge         Labour

Gina Dowding       Green

Peter Jackson       Liberal Democrats

David Morris         Conservative

Barry Parsons       Reform UK

Don’t forget your voter ID

Coffeestop
Just  a  reminder  that  coffeestop  is  held  at  the 
village hall  on Monday mornings, from 10.30 to 
11.30.  A chance to meet  your neighbours,  and 
share a good chat.
 

Mobile library 
Next visit July 1st and 22nd

editor Alan Tyldesley 01524 732336
3 Well Lane, YR    alantyldesley@gmail.com
copy for next edition by Aug 26th
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